安徽省阜阳市名校联考2024届中考二模英语试卷

学校:	姓名:	班级:	考号:	
一、单选题				
1. —Most of his	s students like Mr. Wu	and enjoy his classe	S.	
—Yes, he alway	s has a good and spe	ecial teaching	to make his cla	ass lively and
interesting.				
A. material	B. method	C. instruction	D. introduction	
2. —Ms. Zhao,	my daughter often sta	ays in her room and	keeps her door close	ed after being
back home.				
—That's probabl	y because she wants s	ome time	and place to think ar	nd do her own
jobs.				
A. private	B. public	C. silent	D. common	
3. The little gir	rl to her n	nother why she did	this and hoped that	nt her mothe
wouldn't get ang	ry.			
A. explained	B. understood	C. managed	D. regretted	
4. It's not	raining now. We	can continue our pre	vious trip.	
A. carefully	B. recently	C. early	D. actually	
5. Nelly has bee	en practicing very hard	for ten years,	she had a talent	in music.
A. ever since	B. even though	C. because	D. not only	
6. —Hey! What	t makes you cough so	badly?		
—Sorry, I've	someone's smo	oking and it made me	e feel sick.	
A. taken away	B. taken down	C. taken in	D. taken out	
7. —Dale, you'	re looking down. Wha	t you so sa	d?	
—It is my work	. I've been searching	for the way to deal	with my problem	for the whole
week.				
A. made	B. is made	C. has made	D. is making	
8. —Have you i	met with any problems	s living in France?		
—Yes. It is how	v to behave at the di	nner table. At first l	didn't know that	l couldn't ea
	y hands brea			
A. for		C. besides	D. across	
	in the magaz			
	eresting		nteresting	something

C. a	anything interesting D. interesting anything				
10.	10. —Guess what? I'm going to Shanghai Disneyland in May.				
	— But I believe there are too many people on holidays.				
A. V	Vow, sounds like	e fun!	B. Wow, that's OK!		
C. Y	eah, you are luc	ky!	D. Oh, that's a good	idea!	
	完形填空 Dads have Fathe	er's Day. Moms have	Mother's Day. Kids	have Children's Da	ıy. But do
our	grandparents hav	ve a special <u>1</u> ? Ye	es, they do!		
	The Double Ninth Festival is a special day for people in China. The festival is on				
the 1	ninth day of the	ninth month of the lu	nar calendar. As the	Chinese word for ni	ne has the
sam	e3 as the	word for long, peop	le take the Double N	inth Festival to	4 their
wish	nes of long life for	or their loved ones.			
	There are many	traditions for this fe	stival5 that o	lay, families get tog	gether and
clim	b mountains for	luck and in the hope	that elderly people w	ill <u>6</u> much lon	ger. They
also drink chrysanthemum wine (菊花酒) and wear a plant called zhuyu to celebrate it. Both					
chry	santhemum and	zhuyu are regarded	as clean plants that	t can clean houses	and cure
dise	diseases.				
	Respecting elder	rly people is shown n	ot only on this specia	ıl day but also in	7 life.
For example, when there are several guests at the table, the <u>8</u> usually introduces them					
from the oldest to the youngest. When a younger person is presenting something to an older					
person, two hands are used. And younger people 9 offer seats to the elderly.					
	It is a traditiona	al virtue (美德) in Cl	hina to respect elderl	y people. That's be	cause the
Chir	nese know that e	lderly people have me	ore knowledge and _	10 that young p	eople can
learn from. Besides, to respect the elderly people is to respect yourself tomorrow.					
11.	A. class	B. party	C. holiday	D. conversation	
12.	A. long	B. young	C. little	D. elderly	
13.	A. sound	B. size	C. style	D. shape	
14.	A. show	B. spend	C. celebrate	D. bring	
15.	A. Towards	B. In	C. For	D. On	
16.	A. live	B. stay	C. stand	D. climb	
17.	A. present	B. daily	C. local	D. similar	
18.	A. guest	B. host	C. teacher	D.	volunteer

19.	A. always	B. seldom	C. never		D. hardly	
	•	neC. experience D. so le, music is just for		e use mu	sic for singing,	dancing, and
som	sometimes But do you know that music can also help people? Music can be very				ic can be very	
pow	erful. It can ma	ke us feel better. The	ere are som	e doctors	who heal (治疗) people with
mus	music. This is called music therapy (治疗) which means music is to help people be					
heal	healthy or to get better if they are sick. The same3 medicine is used.					
	Music therapy can help people with problems in their4 People who have				ple who have	
Alzl	Alzheimer's disease (阿尔茨海默症) often have trouble remembering things. Sometimes				gs. Sometimes	
they	they can even5 their names and families. This can be very sad. Music can help6				can help <u>6</u>	
the 1	part of the brain	that helps people rem	nember. One	person w	ho know	vs about music
ther	apy is Gabby Gi	ffords. In 2011, Gabl	oy's <u>8</u>	was injur	ed. Her brain w	as so hurt that
she	could not speak	any more. But after l	istening to n	nusic for 1	nany months, C	abby Giffords
lear	ned how to 9	_ again.				
	Music can also	help us in different v	ways. Scient	ists tell us	s that music car	n make us feel
happ	oier when we are	e sad. Playing a musi	cal instrume	ent also he	elps us learn	10 at other
thin	gs!					
21.	A. boring	B. dangerous	C. relaxing	5	D. unusual	
22.	A. taken	B. used	C. listened		D. made	
23.	A. about	B. from	C. to		D. as	
24.	A. heart	B. brain	C. eyes		D. arms	
25.	A. remember	B. forget	C. hate		D. miss	
26.	A. get up	B. look up	C. wake up)	D. grow up	
27.	A. really	B. seldom	C. mostly		D. partly	
28.	A. leg	B. hand	C. nose		D. head	
29.	A. sing	B. draw	C. speak		D. move	
30.	A. better B. wo	orse C. faster	D. best			
三、	七选五					
31. M: Jenny help me! I feel too tired and stressed out these days.						
W: ①						
M: I	My parents are a	lways giving me too r	nuch pressu	re.		
W:	You	should	talk	to	them.	2

M: I did ask. But they say they hope I can get better grades and then get to a better high school.

W: But life is full of colors. ③

M: I totally agree. ④

W: Yes, and you won't get good grades if you are tired all the time.

M: You're right. ⑤

W: That's OK. Good friends help each other.

A. What are you doing?

B. How come that?

C. You shouldn't have so much pressure.

D. I know free time activities can help me relax and be healthier.

E. Ask them why they give you so much pressure.

F. Thank you for the good advice.

G. It shouldn't just be grades.

四、阅读理解

Traditional opera celebrates the Lantern Festival







A scene from Pingju Opera comedy, Flowers as Matchmakers.



Kunqu Opera actress

During the Spring Festival holiday, more than 80 performances were staged (上演) at eight theaters in Beijing, Tianjin and Hebei. And there will some more wonderful performances on show to celebrate the Lantern Festival.

	On Friday, the classic comedy Flowers as Matchmakers		
	will be staged by China Pingju Opera Theater and		
Friday	Shijiazhuang Pingju Opera Theater of Hebei Province.		
	Famous actress including Wang Lijing will be in the lead		
	role.		

Saturday	To celebrate the Lantern Festival, which falls on				
	Saturday, seven art groups from Beijing, Tianjin and Hebei				
	Province will bring people more than 10 different types of				
	traditional Chinese operas. And the leading roles are all				
	winners of the Plum Blossom Award (梅花奖)—the highest				
	award for performing arts.				
Sunday	On Sunday, a celebration party will be staged, showing				
	traditional Chinese operas, such as Peking Opera, Kunqu				
	Opera and Hebei Bangzi. Some wonderful pieces from				
	classic works will be performed, including Female Generals				
	of the Yang Family and The Peony Pavilion. A new set of				
	music by a composer from the Jingju Theater Company of				
	Beijing, will be played as the opening program of the				
	celebration.				
l					

- 32. What is the name of the highest prize for Chinese opera performing arts?
- A. The Plum Blossom Award.
- B. The traditional Chinese opera.

C. The Peony Pavilion.

- D. Female Generals of the Yang Family.
- 33. Which of the following Chinese operas is NOT mentioned?
- A. Kunqu Opera.
- B. Hebei Bangzi.
- C. Pingju Opera.
- D. Huangmei Opera.

- 34. Where can we read this article?
- A. In the art column (栏目) of a magazine.
- B. In the science column of a magazine.
- C. In the culture column of a newspaper.
- D. In the health column of a magazine.

An American friend has invited you to visit his family. You've never been to an American's home before, and you are not sure what to do.

Should we bring a gift? In American culture, it's not a must-do thing to bring a present. Of course, some people do bring some small gifts like flowers or candies. If the family has small children, it's a good idea to bring toys to children. If you don't choose to bring a gift, don't worry. No one will even notice.

Most Americans agree that good home cooking beats restaurant food. When invited for a meal, you might ask, "Should I bring anything?" If it's not a potluck (家常便饭), where everyone brings a dish, the host will possibly answer, "No, just yourself." For most informal (非正式的) dinners, you can just wear comfortable clothes. Remember to arrive on time, or call to tell your hosts that you may be late.

During the dinner conversation, it's polite to say the food is nice. After dinner, you can help clear the table or wash the dishes. They may invite everyone to move to the living room to drink some tea or coffee. If the hosts are not smokers, you shouldn't smoke in their houses. And, above all, don't go around looking at the house if you are not invited. After about an hour of the chat, it's time to say goodbye if you don't want to wear out your welcome.

- 35. How many kinds of gifts are mentioned in the second paragraph?
- A. Two.
- B. Three.
- C. Four.
- D. Five.
- 36. What can you wear at an informal dinner in an American house?
- A. Shirt and pants.

B. Hat and jacket.

C. Sport coat and shorts.

- D. Just comfortable clothes.
- 37. When invited by an American friend, which of the following is NOT proper to do?
- A. Bring no gifts when you visit an American friend.
- B. Smoke in a non-smoker's house.
- C. Bring some candies.
- D. Call to say you may be late.
- 38. What does the passage mainly talk about?
- A. How to make friends with Americans.
- B. How to make oneself at home at a party.
- C. How to act properly when you are invited to visit an American family.
- D. How to invite an American friend to dinner.

There was a doctor in the town. He had opened a clinic (诊所). To attract customers, he hung a sign outside the clinic that read: "Treat any disease for \$20. If the treatment fails, \$100 will be given back."

This advertisement caught the attention of a lawyer (律师) who want to make money from the doctor. The lawyer visited the clinic, telling the doctor he had lost his sense of taste. The doctor instructed the nurse to take the medicine from the box number 22 and dripped (滴出) three drops into the lawyer's mouth. After tasting the kerosene (煤油), the lawyer was shocked, "Why are you giving me the kerosene?" The doctor smiled and replied, "Congratulations! Your sense of taste is restored (恢复). Please pay me \$20."

A few days later, feeling fooled and angry, the lawyer came and said he had lost his memory. The doctor asked the nurse to get the medicine from the box number 22 again and dripped three drops into the lawyer's mouth. The lawyer shouted, "What kind of doctor are you giving me kerosene again?" The doctor said, "Congratulations! Your memory is restored. Please pay me another \$ 20."

A week later, the lawyer came again saying he could not see anything. This time the doctor handed him some money and said, "I'm sorry. I have no medicine for vision problems. Here is \$100." The lawyer counted the money and immediately pointed out that it was only \$20. The doctor smiled and responded, "Congratulations! Your vision is restored. Please pay me another \$20."

- 39. What did the doctor hang the special advertisement for?
- A. To treat the disease.

B. To get \$20.

C. To give \$ 100.

- D. To attract customers.
- 40. Why did the lawyer visit the clinic for three times?
- A. Because he wanted to get some money from the doctor.
- B. Because he wanted to taste kerosene.
- C. Because he could not remember anything.
- D. Because the doctor had no medicine for treating vision problems.
- 41. What do you think of the lawyer?
- A. Clever.
- B. Foolish.
- C. Excellent.
- D. Talented.

There are many unsolved mysteries in life even though science, technology and research come a very long way. Let's enjoy the following unsolved mysteries.

The Bermuda Triangle (百慕大三角)

Located in the western part of the North Atlantic Ocean, the Bermuda Triangle is a loosely-defined (宽松定义的) area. It is said that a number of planes and ships have disappeared there under mysterious circumstances. Pilots say their instruments can't work there.

The Loch Ness Monster (尼斯湖水怪)

For ages, people have been hearing about the Loch Ness Monster which may live in Loch Ness, a very deep lake in northern Scotland. Over the years photos and videos of actual footprints have been checked and watched over and over again. People want to find out if it could be a sea snake or a dinosaur (恐龙). Even today, it may still **exist** and swim under the waters.

The Nazca Lines (纳斯卡线条)

The Nazca Lines, groups of large ancient geoglyphs (地画), are located in the Nazca Desert, in southern Peru and cover about 200 square miles. There are large numbers of things from the natural world to the human imagination such as monkeys, sharks and flowers. But the exact meanings of many of the geoglyphs remain unknown.

- 42. Which is right saying about The Bermuda Triangle?
- A. It is in the eastern part of the North Atlantic Ocean.
- B. Planes and ships have disappeared there.
- C. There could be a sea snake or a dinosaur in the water.
- D. A monster may live in the deep lake.
- 43. What does the underlined word "exist" in Paragraph 3 mean in Chinese?
- A. 存在
- B. 消失
- C. 逝去
- D. 迁徙
- 44. What can we know about the Nazca Lines?
- A. There used to be larger numbers of aliens.
- B. We can see people drawing geoglyphs in the Nazca Desert.
- C. People drew the pictures on the ground before.
- D. People don't know the true meaning of many geoglyphs.
- 45. What's the theme of the passage?
- A. Unknown mysteries.

B. Creative ideas.

C. Popular places.

D. The development of technology.

What will the world of tomorrow look like? Many people believe that technology is going to help solve some of the most difficult problems we have on the Earth today. New technology may solve old problems, but it may also create new ones, as these three examples.

When we dream about the future, many of us think that we will be able to fly to the skies in our own personal flying car. We could fly at 480 km per hour, avoiding traffic lights and busy roads. However, if the cars become popular, there will be problems with traffic control.

3D printing is another new technology for the future. 3D printers are already used to make life-size models of car parts, and man-made body parts, such as ears. As we move into the future, 3D printing will change the way we make things and the way we treat sick people. The disadvantage is that such a machine is very expensive.

Finally, people are trying to build a robot suit. This is an electronic suit. It allows people to lift heavy objects and walk a long way. It might help people walk again after an illness or an accident. However, one disadvantage at the moment is the cost.

Looking ahead, it is easy to imagine a future. We can certainly dream of a world. In this world, technology makes people's life easier and safer. It can solve some of the most difficult problems we have today.

- 46. What may new technology create while solving old problems?
- A. New traffic. B. New suits. C. New problems. D. New shoes.
- 47. What will happen if most of us have our own personal flying cars?
- A. We will be able to fly to the moon.
- B. We will have traffic lights and busy roads.
- C. We could drive at 480 km per hour on the roads.
- D. We will have problems with traffic control.
- 48. What's the best title for the passage?
- A. New Technology Today

 B. Looking Ahead of the Future
- C. 3D Printing and Robot Suit D. How to Solve Old Problems

Do you keep a cat as your pet? What do you think of black cats? Do you think they are unluckier than cats of other colors? In Western countries, many people think so. Scientists at the University of California, Berkeley (UC Berkeley), did a research on cat colors and people's understandings of cat personalities.

The research found that people do judge (判断) cat personalities by color. Scientists did a survey on the Internet. There were 49 statements matching five cat colorings with 10 personalities. People think orange cats and cats with two colors are friendly, cats with three colors are not generous, and white cats are calm, lazy and shy. As for black cats, people think they don't have special personalities.

But why do so many people dislike keeping black cats as pets? People think black cats have less special personalities, which might be because of their bad fame. They think black cats may bring bad luck, especially at Halloween. Movies and television shows also make people believe that.

Although people have these ideas, UC Berkeley scientists give another reason: people don't think black cats are pretty enough. After all, nothing can show black cats are unluckier than other cats. "You can't judge a cat by its color, because it's the personality of the cat, not the color, that will let you know if the cat is right for you," Cathy Marden, a scientist said.

- 49. In Western countries, what do most people think of black cats? (不超过12个词)
- 50. Where did the scientists do the survey about cat personalities? (不超过5个词)
- 51. What is the result of UC Berkeley scientists' research about black cats? (不超过

10个词)		
五、	词汇互译	

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/27705520012
0006115